
Lenawee Health Network (LHN) 

Full Meeting 

Meeting Minutes – February 13, 2020 

 

 

Attendees (16):  

Name Agency Name Agency 

Juliana Moore Care Pregnancy Center 

ProMedica Diabetes Edu. 

Jason Trame YMCA of Lenawee County 

Clint Brugger Community Action Agency Frank Nagle ProMedica Bixby/Herrick 

Hospitals 

Angela Johnson Goodwill Industries Martha York Region 2 AAA 

Chris Rising Family Medical Center Laura Schultz Pipis United Way Monroe/Lenawee 

Natalie Johnson Lenawee County Health Dept. Beth Deakins YMCA  

Jackie Bradley Community Mental Health  Laura Covey Thome PACE 

Vickie Pfeifer  MSU-Extension Kara Dominique Hospice of Lenawee  

Lisa Eddy All About Adrian Coalition Robert Love All About Adrian Coalition 

  

Frank Nagle called the meeting to order at 8:04 a.m. and began with introductions. 

 

Agenda Review – request to add 2020 Census as standing agenda item. Unanimous support approved 

addition.  

 

Minutes Review – Motion by CB, Support by MY, with unanimous support.  

 

 

LHN Leadership Updates: 

 

Collective Impact Core 

- CIC uploaded February meeting minutes on the CIC Google Drive. (Please click hyperlink). 

- Walk for Warmth event is scheduled for March 6, 2020 from 11:30 am until 1 pm. Consumers Energy is 

no longer providing their 2:1 match contribution to the event. This will have significant implications on 

the funding available to support residents in need of utilities assistance.  

o Facebook Link 

- Project Connect event served 280 residents in 2020.  

 

Building a Trauma Informed Community 

- CIC, with leadership from Community Mental Health, submitted an application to the National Child 

Traumatic Stress Initiative Grant. This opportunity can provide resources and funding to accelerate the 

implementation of trauma initiatives in Lenawee.  

- CIC has established a sub-committee to review an electronic trauma-screening tool that will assist 

organizations to better assess their readiness and starting point of becoming trauma informed.  

 

2020 Census 

o The next and possibly final 2020 Census Task Force meeting is scheduled for February 19, 2020 

at 1:00 pm, located in the River Raisin Room of the Lenawee Human Services Collaborative 

Building.  

 Meeting will have posters for agencies to disseminate.  

o Census opens on March 12, 2020.  

o If you have not already, please consider how your agency can encourage Lenawee residents to 

complete the survey.  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ClKzdkkahYAhnDLl5ubJM-8JAl6GJAYP?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/events/citizens-gas-blue-flame-room-117-n-winter-st-adrian-mi-49221-2042-united-states/lenawee-walk-4-warmth-2020/603612460211753/


o Census Outreach has video links that can be played at your organization to encourage the 

community to complete the 2020 Census. Please Google “Census Outreach” to find the link and 

to register to receive materials.  

o ProMedica will explore abilities to support 2020 Census completion. Our team could provide a 

couple iPads if volunteers could lead the completion of the census and accompany the Veggie 

Mobile along the scheduled stops. 

 

2019 LHN Member/Participant Survey 

- 18 surveys have been completed thus far. The survey will remain open at this time if you would like to 

complete. The LHN Leadership will review the results of the survey on Monday 02/17/2020.  

- Your feedback and support are critical to our Leaderships abilities to evaluate the LHN’s strengths and 

opportunities of improvement in 2020.  

 

2019 Progress Reports and Data 

- Q4 progress reports have been drafted and are uploaded to the LHN Google Drive folder. If your agency 

has information to include in the progress reports, please add to the document by using a Gmail account 

or forward a summary to Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org.  

- Annual Data Dashboard has been updated for 2019 and is available on the LHN Google Drive.  

 

Policy, Systems, and Environmental Change 

- LHN participants are encouraged to read the attachment related to policy, systems, and environmental 

change. Frank shared that over the past year, the LHN has built a knowledge-based foundation.  

- When the LHN conducts the 2020 Lenawee Community Health Assessment, it is encouraged for our 

team to evaluate evidence-based/informed and HealthyPeople.gov strategies that encourage the 

development and sustainability of systems between organizations/agencies, community policy, and 

environmental changes that encourage/promote improved health behaviors and outcomes of our 

residents. 

 

 

Quality of Life for Older Adults: 

Intergenerational Programming 

- The intergenerational gardening meeting was not scheduled due to grant related project deadlines. Frank 

will ask for availability to meet in the LHN follow-up email to participants.  

 

Age-Friendly Communities 

- ProMedica is participating in a Michigan Hospital Association demonstration project to build an Age-

Friendly Health System. During this process, we have re-visited how communities can develop and 

implement Age-Friendly communities. Upon exploring the components of an Age-Friendly community, 

it was recognized that these components include many factors that our community currently discusses.  

- Frank has proposed that our LHN consider a collective and collaborative strategy to work towards 

becoming an Age-Friendly recognized community through the work of the LHN.  

o Please review slides linked to the meeting agenda. 

 

Open Floor Updates 

- Region 2 AAA will continue to offer the Aging Mastery program.  

- Thome PACE received a grant to expand their center. They continue to provide caregiver support 

groups. Please view the flyer on the LHN Google Drive for more information.  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org


Opioid Addiction and Abuse: 

HRSA RCORP Planning – Lenawee Opioid Response Project 

- The planning grant has developed a 2019 Lenawee Opioid Assessment, a Gaps/Needs Analysis, and a 

comprehensive Strategic Plan. The project is now conducting Sustainability planning sessions with 

Strategic Innovations Group LLC. at the monthly LSAPC meetings from February through April. Please 

join meetings on the first Wednesday of the month from 8:30 am – 10 am in the River Raisin room of 

the Lenawee Human Service Building.  

 

HRSA RCORP Implementation Grant NOFO 

- The NOFO for the HRSA RCORP Implementation grant was released last week. ProMedica Bixby 

Hospital is willing to be the lead applicant and fiduciary of the project, if awarded. HRSA is awarding 

89 communities with three years of funding totaling a maximum of $1,000,000 to implement their 

strategic plans to combat opioids. 

- As a planning grant recipient, our community is well positioned to develop an application. Planning 

meetings to construct the application will be scheduled as soon as possible. 

 

 

Overweight and Obesity Incidence: 

MDHHS 4x4 SPAN – Physical Activity Grant 

- MDHHS is hosting a Transportation Bonanza today. Martha Hall from the Health Department is 

attending on behalf of the project and the LHN. This event will provide our community with resources 

related to the development of non-motorized and motorized paths.  

- The grant project started 01/01/2020 and is presently working with partners to identify a platform to 

bring all parties to one table to coordinate non-motorized activities in the county.  

 

Open Floor Updates 

- Region 2 AAA in Jackson is providing a workplace PATH program that encourages strategy 

implementation to support employee health and a healthy work place.  

- Region 2 AAA has trained a leader for Diabetes PATH fluent in Spanish. The program will launch this 

spring and is a collaboration with Family Medical Center, Lenawee County Health Department, and 

Region 2 AAA. 

- Lisa Eddy shared a link to a presentation titled “Compassionately Responsive: Safeguarding People with 

Disabilities Both Visible and Hidden”. Please click the hyperlink to listen.  

  

 

Emerging Issues: 

- Care Pregnancy Center encouraged members to view the variety of services they offer. They offer an 

Earn While You Learn program and much more for young (expecting) mothers.  

- All About Adrian Coalition is holding 2nd Friday’s on Valentine’s Day at 6 pm. Please come to enjoy 

company, food, music and a great time.  

 

The LHN’s next meeting will take place on March 12, 2020 from 8 am until 9 am located at the Merillat 

Center of ProMedica Bixby Hospital.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Frank Nagle 

Manager Population Health 

LHN Chairperson 

ProMedica Bixby Hospital and Herrick Hospitals 

https://www.wemu.org/post/compassionately-responsive-safeguarding-people-disabilities-both-visible-and-hidden
https://www.wemu.org/post/compassionately-responsive-safeguarding-people-disabilities-both-visible-and-hidden

